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IN MEMORIAM 
 
 

Steve Williamson 
 
 

Died from his injuries resulting from 
his fall in a gully in the Carneddau 

8 January 2011 
 
 
 
 

I first met Steve about ten years ago on walks organised by the Clwydian Ramblers 
group and it was obvious that he was a very capable walker and mountaineer.  During a 
weekend in the Yorkshire Dales I discussed with him my love of the Scottish mountains and 
how I had been going there for a number of years with an ambition one day to complete the 
Munros.  He expressed an interest in coming to Scotland with me and Colin Bradley, and we 
had a great week at Invergarry that included walks on the South Glenshiel ridge and other 
mountains in the area.  This whetted his appetite for the mountains of Scotland. 

 
Colin Bradley had informed me about the Sgurramblers and both Steve and I decided 

to join the group and attend a meet at Braemar and Pitlochry in May 2009.  I had a number 
of Munros in both areas I needed to complete and, as these were rather remote mountains, a 
mountain bike was needed.  This was Steve’s first experience of combining walking with 
cycling.  We had some memorable days - on Ben Avon and then on Beinn a’ Bhuird on a 
very wet day - with problems crossing rivers and poor visibility and constant drizzle and low 
cloud!  We completed others during that trip including An Socach, Beinn Iutharn Mhor and 
Carn Bhac on much brighter days.  And we had some great fun cycling down the tracks back 
to the car. 
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During July 2010 we attended the group meet 
in Glen Affric and had great days out on Carn Eighe, 
Beinn Fhionnlaidh and An Socach.  This was 
followed by some of the other Munros in the area, 
including the five Munros to the north of Loch 
Mullardoch which were completed using a boat 
that a Danish guy called Carl provided for us.  This 
was also a great day in the mountains!  Steve then 
went with the group to the Dolomites in September 
2010 and informed me that he had had a very enjoyable 
time. 
 

In 2011 Colin, Steve and I together with 
another friend (Pete) started to plan our next Scottish 
trip – to the Isle of Skye.  Steve decided to join the 
Clwyd Mountaineering Club in order to increase his 
experience of scrambling.  On Saturday 8 January 2011 the group had a scramble organised 
in Cwm Lloer between Pen Yr Ole Wen and Carnedd Dafydd in Snowdonia.  Unfortunately, 
he fell about 180m (590ft).  He was winched from the site, in the Ogwen Valley, by a Sea 
King helicopter from RAF Valley and flown to Ysbyty Gwynedd in Bangor but sadly died 
from his injuries. 

 
It is a great loss for me and other friends who had done a great deal of 

mountaineering with Steve and had some memorable and wonderful times on the mountains 
over a number of years.  It is an even greater loss for his wife Joy, two daughters and a son 
who have lost a wonderful husband and father.  Our sympathies go to his family for their 
considerable loss following his death so close to home in Snowdonia. 

 
John Elwyn Williams 
 
 

 
 
 

MEET REPORTS 
 
 
 

SUNSHINE, SNOW, SHORTBREAD & STAG’S BREATH: Meet No.275, 
28th December 2010 to 2nd January 2011) 

 
What I had planned on being a relaxing evening watching TV the night before the 

Sgurramblers’ New Year Meet suddenly became less so thanks to a phone call from Meet 
Organiser Matthew O’Neill.  A plumbing emergency meant he would have to stay at home 
and, as he was due to give me a lift, my transport plans were in disarray.  After a few phone 
calls it was arranged that Brian Lee, who would have been travelling with someone else, 
would bring his own car and pick me up in Manchester. 

 
There were increasing amounts of snow on the hills the further North we travelled 

next day until eventually arriving at Craigower Lodge in Newtonmore after a trouble-free 
journey.  Chris Knowles and Hugh Toal had arrived a few minutes earlier so, after settling 
into our dormitory, we relaxed over a pot or two of tea in the comfortable sitting room where 
maps were produced and possibilities for the following days discussed.  In true 
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Sgurramblers’ fashion, however, no firm decisions were reached and. having spotted a 
suitable “window of opportunity” in the rather busy kitchen, Chris (who had kindly taken 
charge of our catering) set about preparing the evening meal.  Owing to a water leak, the 
larger kitchen in another part of the building was out of action; so “our” kitchen would be 
very busy at meal times until several groups of skiers departed on New Year’s Eve. 

 
Wednesday dawned bright and crisply cold with cloud low on the hills.  With the 

possibility of icy roads Chris was not keen on driving; so he decided, along with Hugh and 
myself, to tackle the two “local” Monadliath Munros - A’ Chailleach and Carn Sgulain.  The 
other Brian had his heart set on Corbett bagging and headed for Meall na Leitreach by the 
Drumochter Pass. 

 
Having left the Glenballoch road at a small plantation, we found that the route 

alongside the Allt a’ Chaorainn was unpleasantly boggy at first.  As we neared the end of the 
track we noticed two other walkers ahead of us and it was while trying to spot where they 
intended crossing the part-frozen burn that I noticed a small cairn indicating a steep, narrow 
path to the left of the track.  Following this we were surprised to come upon a rickety 
footbridge of which I had been totally unaware the previous couple of times I’d passed this 
way.  Traversing across the hillside, heather deep in snow, was not pleasant but we soon 
passed the bothy and headed upwards until eventually A’ Chailleach’s tall summit cairn 

emerged through the mist.  A young walker 
who had overtaken us “old ‘uns” a short 
while before kindly took group photos for us. 

 
The crossing to Carn Sgulain proved 

tricky, requiring compass bearing in mist 
over featureless snow.  The steep slope down 
to the Allt Cuil na Caillich had new snowfall 
on a frozen surface; so we traversed south-
west to avoid using our crampons and, after 
crossing the stream, climbed upwards until 
iron posts of the ruined fence which follows 
the ridge came into sight.  These were to be 
our guide eastwards to the summit.  Coming 

upon two other walkers standing beside a small cairn and assuming it to be the top, it was 
only after Hugh had had his celebratory photograph taken that we realised the ground 
beyond was still rising slightly.  The summit, surmounted by a rather larger pile of stones, 
was indeed a couple of hundred yards further on.  From here we set off eastwards, following 
the ruined fence at first as far as Am Bodach before descending over rough ground to a 
reasonable track alongside the Allt na Beinne.  With darkness rapidly falling we eventually 
reached a housing estate on the outskirts of Newtonmore, where shortly before the main road 
we came upon a rowdy group of (elderly!) locals hanging around a Fish and Chip van.  Chris 
had sped onward to buy food at the Co-op but Hugh and I quite fancied the easier option.  So 
I nipped back to check the chippie.  Yes, it was only there that one evening and would close 
at 7.00pm.  So, having persuaded Chris, we returned to the bunkhouse to inform Brian Lee.  
He had returned some time back having achieved his objective.  After freshening up we went 
back to the Fish and Chip van - very busy and clearly a regular distraction for the natives on 
Wednesday evenings. 

 
Surprisingly on the Thursday we agreed on a common objective and parked up by the 

Post Office in Dalwhinnie intent on attacking The Fara, a Corbett above Loch Ericht.  With 
sunshine bright on the tops we were still in shade as we trudged along the track beside the 
loch with dense forest to our right.  Passing the impressive “gatehouse” to the Ben Alder 
Estate I dropped behind, keen to try out my new camera, and was astonished when a large 


